Minutes from the May 14, 1999 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows: 

In attendance: TiJean Rodriguez, Brad Bendily, Carlton "Cleve" Bankston, Devin Gregoire, Erin Buratt, Dr. Jill Landesberg, Dr. Mike Asoodeh, Mr. Fred Guillot, Dr. Paul Riggs and Ms. Clarissa Schiro. Rosalyn Chauvin and Sandy Miller were also present.

  The minutes to the April 28th meeting minutes were approved with three corrections. 1) Dr. Asoodeh will provide a chart to the committee indicating all equipment and service issues that need to be addressed and the corresponding cost of each item broken down for each residence hall at the next meeting. 2) Clarification: Dr. Asoodeh stated that three of the eight dorms are wired, but all of the necessary parts (hubs, etc.) are not in place in some, and, where they are in place, they have not been turned on. 3) Date change for the next meeting was scheduled for Friday, May 14, 1999. 

· The computer labs in the dorms were discussed. Dr. Landesberg, Cleve Bankston, and the sub-committee met and roughed out a chart listing each one of the buildings and what needed to be done to complete each lab. She stated that Cardinal Newman is complete. Lee Hall needs to be expanded, because there is always a waiting line for those computers. To get the six other buildings upgrades, the following would be needed: Carter-Harris – six computers, one printer; Hammond Hall – three computers, one printer; Holloway-Smith—five computers, one printer; Lee Hall--twenty computers, two printers; Livingston Hall—six computers, one printer; Tucker Hall – four computers, one printer; and Taylor Hall – three computers, one printer. Security issues were also discussed at length. The security option recommended was to put the computers into desks. The desks would need to be locked down. It may not be fool proof, but it should be a deterrent. Dr. Asoodeh provided the committee with two catalogs showing different options of computer desks. He proposed that the committee look at the combination of desks and locking mechanisms and determine which is appropriate for the labs. Dr. Landesberg stated that they also discussed these issues with Dr. Bruno, because it does involve Residence Life. There is items sitting in the dorm labs that need to be surplused. She also approached Dr. Bruno regarding the possibility of putting carpeting down or something along those lines. He informed her to start taking down data of the measurements of the room sizes, etc. Dr. Asoodeh asked what number of computers was decided for each lab and what the student/computer ratio was? Dr. Landesberg stated that the ratio was one to twenty-five or thirty, depending upon the space available for the computers. Dr. Asoodeh stated that, based upon the type of desks and locking mechanisms chosen, the price per computer station would be approximately $2100. 

· The new Technology Fee Usage Agreement included renaming the dorm labs to "Student Service Lab." 

· The student service lab, for the purpose of the agreement, shall include technologies, which benefit student life and learning. Dr. Landesberg stated that this gives them a little more flexibility and doesn’t bind them to certain open hours. Since most of the buildings have common entryways into the buildings, it was stated that, with the addition of security desks, even in those buildings where the computers are in the lobby, this gives a little extra security. 

· Devin Gregoire asked if there was something that could be done to make these labs usable now? It was suggested that printers could possibly be purchased for each of the student service labs immediately so students can use the labs now. Dr. Riggs informed the group that the dorms will be occupied with different groups over the summer. There will only be two dorms open to residents during this time. Dr. Asoodeh stated that, if the committee received approval to upgrade the labs, he would like to have all of the labs complete by mid August, before students returned to school for the Fall semester. Everyone agreed that, if approval was received, the August date of completion would be acceptable. 

· Dr. Riggs suggested that once these upgrades have been completed, there should be some publicity showing the students what has been accomplished. Mr. Guillot also suggested that we incorporate our computer labs, that was upgraded in the past couple of years, in the freshmen orientation tours. It was suggested that a brochure of the computer labs be put in the Enrollment Services packet. Another suggestion was to have a Grand Dedication Ceremony where we can have a few people from SGA and the tech fee committee greet students at each of the new labs to welcome them. 

  Dr. Landesberg asked if it would be possible to make the Lee Hall Student Services Lab into a Tech Classroom since classroom space is becoming scarce. Dr. Asoodeh stated that this would be something that needs to be added to the pool of options as we continue to work with Residence Life. Dr. Riggs stated that the university is getting cramped for finding buildings to house computer labs. He stated that, once the new buildings are on line, we can plan rooms that would be suitable for labs. 

  The committee reviewed the proposed Technology Fee Budget. The budget has been approved with the following changes: 

1. Classroom Facilities, Preparations, and Line Charges in the Distance Learning category will be combined. 

2. Novell CLA should be changed to read Novell ELA under the Software category. 

3. Eliminate Privatized Housing in the Internet Access category. This category will now include: Additional T-1s and Other (wiring, GroupWise) 

· Dr. Riggs stated that the university is on an 18-month schedule to bring Peoplesoft on-line. The university anticipates that Financial Aid will be on-line for December of 1999. We should also begin awarding financial aid to students for the Spring semester of 2000 through Peoplesoft. Dr. Asoodeh stated that the Project Leo is going to cost the university $5,000,000 by the time we are finished paying for it. The university is asking for the students, within the next three years, to support $750,000 of this project. Dr. Landesberg stated that the students do not have a problem with paying this money, however, they need to know exactly what this money is being spent on. Action Item: Dr. Asoodeh will provide a list of the items to be purchased for review by the committee before the meeting on Wednesday, May 19th. 
· The new Technology Fee Usage Agreement was reviewed by the committee and was accepted with the following changes: 

1. Page 5 – Change technology rich classroom and computer classroom to technology rich classroom and technology classroom. 

2. Page 5 – Change no less than twenty primetime hours per week to ten primetime hours per week. 

3. Change the committee name from Technology Fee Committee to Student Technology Fee Committee. 

4. Page 5 – Eliminate the word student from the portion of the student service lab definition stating "shall include student technologies". 

5. Page 5 – Eliminate "All’ in the beginning of the next sentence, "All technologies funded by the Student Technology Fee etc." 

  The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 p.m. with the next meeting tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, June 23rd. The time and meeting place will be announced. 
